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NORTHEAST REGIONAL OFFICE 
CLEAN WATER PROGRAM 

a 

Application Type Renewal 
NPDES PERMIT FACT SHEET 

ADDENDUM 

Application No. PA0060089 

Facility Type Sewage APS ID 822220 

Major / Minor Major Authorization ID 1210492 

a 
Applicant and Facility Information 

 

Applicant Name Middle Smithfield Township   Facility Name Fernwood WWTP  

Applicant Address 147 Municipal Drive   Facility Address Leroys Lane  

 East Stroudsburg, PA 18302   Bushkill, PA 18324  

Applicant Contact Joan Woisin  Facility Contact Joan Woisin   

Applicant Phone (570) 223-8920  Facility Phone (570) 223-8920  

Client ID 44038  Site ID 240767  

SIC Code 4952  Municipality Middle Smithfield Township  

SIC Description Trans. & Utilities - Sewerage Systems  County Monroe  

Date Published in PA Bulletin November 13, 2021  EPA Waived? No  

Comment Period End Date December 13, 2021  If No, Reason Major Facility  

  

Purpose of Application Renewal of NPDES permit for discharge of treated sewage.  

A 

 

Internal Review and Recommendations 

Public notification of draft permit issuance was published in the PA Bulletin on November 13, 2021.  No comments were 
received during the 30-day comment period.  The permittee chose to resample and reanalyze for several non-detect 
pollutants that appeared in the previous draft permit using lower quantitation limitations (QLs).   
 
Based on the updated results, monitoring requirements / limitations for the following pollutants are removed from the permit:  
Total Antimony, Total Lead, 2,4-Dinitrophenol, 1,4-Dichlorobenzene, 1,3-Dichloropropylene, Total Silver, Total Thallium, 2,4-
Dinitrotoluene, 2,6-Dinitrotoluene, 3,3-Dichlorobenzidine, 1,2,4-Trichlorobenzene, Butyl Benzyl Phthalate and 
Hexachloroethane.   
 
The permittee was offered the chance to reanalyze Free Cyanide since the 20µg/L result submitted with the permit renewal 
application appeared to be an anomaly/outlier.  The updated results were all 1 µg/L or less which indicates reasonable 
potential for violating Chapter 93 water quality standards has not been established, however, quarterly monitoring/reporting 
is included in the permit to gather additional data on this pollutant. 
 
Part C.III (Water Quality-Based Effluent Limitations for Toxic Pollutants) and Part C.V (WQBELs Below Quantitation Limits) 
have been removed from the permit since they no longer apply.   
 
Another draft permit must be issued with a new public comment period due to the changes made to this version.   

 


